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Minutes of the Royal Historical Society Anniversary Meeting 
of 26 November 2021
The Anniversary Meeting (AGM) of the Royal Historical Society was held online on Friday 26 November at 5.00pm, with Professor Emma Griffin in the chair.
Minutes of the meeting of 27 November 2020.
The Minutes of the Royal Historical Society Anniversary Meeting of 27 November 2020 were confirmed as a true and accurate representation of the meeting. An ordinary resolution to accept the minutes into the records of the society was proposed by Dr Andrew Smith (Co-Honorary Director of Communications), seconded by Professor Jon Stobart (Honorary Treasurer) and passed by simple majority in favour (95%). 
Report on the activities of the Royal Historical Society for the period 1 July 2020 to 30 June 2021
A review of the key highlights for the year was presented by the President (referring to the Annual Review accessible to all in advance of the meeting
). It was confirmed that due to the transition to new financial management arrangements, the Trustees Annual Report and Statutory Accounts would be presented to the Fellowship at a Special Meeting in the first quarter of 2021following the completion of the audit.
Announcement of new categories of Associate Fellowship and Postgraduate Membership

The President announced the implementation of two new categories of membership of the Royal historical Society:

	Associate Fellow
	To capture career academic historians who do not yet meet the criteria for Fellowship, as well as teachers, archivists, curators, publishers, public historians and local historians. 

	£45 Full
£55 International

£10 Hardship

	Postgraduate Member
	To more aptly apply to Postgraduate Students in history and related studies (e.g. curation, museum studies, interdisciplinary research with a historical dimension)

	£20 Full
£10 Hardship


It was confirmed that these categories would be available for application in the weeks following the Anniversary Meeting and would carry subscription fees as indicated above. 
It was also announced that the Early Career Researcher Member category would be retired with immediate effect. Those members who were due to be admitted into that category would be offered alternative membership options, or could take up the Early Career Researcher Membership for the standard period of 5 years. Those already within the category would be entitled to remain until the standard period of 5 years was completed, at which point they would be required to transition to an alternative category.
Adoption of amended By Laws
A special resolution to accept amendments to the Royal Historical Society By Laws (supplied to in advance of the meeting), in line with the Society’s Royal Charter was proposed  by Dr Andrew Smith (Co-Honorary Director of Communications), seconded by Professor Jon Stobart (Honorary Treasurer) and passed by a majority 92% in favour. The amended By Laws were duly adopted by the Royal Historical Society and replaced those in place before the meeting. 
Note: References to By Laws from this point refer to the By Laws as adopted during the meeting.

Announcement of Election of Officers of the Society

It was confirmed that in accordance with By-law XVII and XXI the Council had elected the following: 
As Secretary for Professional Engagement
Professor Julian Wright (Northumbria University)

Announcement of Retirement of Officers of the Society.

It was confirmed that in accordance with By-law XXI, the following officers retired from the Council:

As Honorary Secretary
Dr Alana Harris

(first elected 2018)

As Vice President

Professor Olivette Otele
(first elected 2019)

As Literary Director

Professor Andrew Spicer 
(first elected 2015)

As Literary Director

Professor Richard Toye 
(first elected 2016)

Announcement of Election of Councillors. 

In accordance with By-law XXIII, the following Councillors retired:
Dr Oleg Benesch

Professor Clare Griffiths

Professor Paul Readman

In accordance with By-law XXIV, the following Councillors were elected:

Dr Stefan Bauer (King’s College, London)

Professor Caitriona Beaumont (London South Bank University)

Dr Emilie Murphy (University of York)

Appointment of Auditors.
In line with By-law XLII, Tudor John Accounts Ltd. of Nightingale House, 46-48 East Street, Epsom, Surrey, KT 1HQ, put themselves forward for reappointment.  An ordinary resolution to confirm the appointment was proposed by Dr Andrew Smith (Co-Honorary Director of Communications), seconded by Professor Jon Stobart (Honorary Treasurer) and passed by simple majority in favour (100%). 
There being no other business, the meeting was declared closed. 
� � HYPERLINK "https://files.royalhistsoc.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/11/18110821/Annual-Review-of-the-Royal-Historical-Society-2020-21.pdf" �https://files.royalhistsoc.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/11/18110821/Annual-Review-of-the-Royal-Historical-Society-2020-21.pdf� 
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